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SOCIETY OF CONSTRUCTION & QUANTITY SURVEYORS





Minutes of Council held on Tuesday 14th June 2016 at RICS Edinburgh, 3rd Floor, 125 Princes Street, Edinburgh, EH2 4AD at 10.45am.
	
	

	 Attendance: Present – Alan Stokes President, 

John Fergie, Richard Bell, William Gwynne, Alan Sansom, 
Alan Forsyth
	

	
	

	1. Apologies for Absence.

Robert Bates, Jonathan Bemrose, Bruce Taylor
	

	
	

	 2. Meeting held on 15th March 2016
This Meeting was not quorate and no Minutes were taken.
	

	
	

	3. Matters arising from the Meeting
The decision to accept the proposal from Alan Samson regarding the development of the SCQS website was homologated.
	All

	
	

	4. Reports
	

	
	

	4.1 The President

No Report.
	

	
	

	4.2 The Honorary Secretary

No report submitted by Alan Sansom.  However, a letter from Alan Tyler containing a cheque for £4035.92 from the winding up of FPS was given to John Fergie in his role as incoming Honorary Treasurer.
	All



	
	

	4.3 The Honorary Treasurer

Robert Bates Honorary Treasurer’s Report, which had been previously circulated to all Council Members, was discussed in detail (Report Attached).  It was agreed that money in the Community Account should be transferred to current balances and this Account closed.  Recommendation 2 was approved.
In relation to the loan to the West Midland Bridge Club, Council sought information on the terms of the loan.
	Robert Bates

Robert Bates

	
	

	4.4 The Chief Executive

The Chief Executive’s Report, which had been previously circulated to all Council Members, was discussed in detail/
/ (Report Attached).  Council noted the loss of 7 Members.
	

	
	

	4.5 Chairmen/Secretaries/Representatives of:-
	

	
	

	4.5.1 NSR Board
Robert Bates Report, which had been previously circulated to all Council Members, was discussed in detail (Report Attached). 

Alan Forsyth to prepare a Note of the Meeting held on 27th May 2016 with David Fairbrother at which NSRM proposed changes to the Agreement for the Management of the National Schedule of Rates, this Agreement dated 14 December 2014 was due for review in January 2016.  The Unaudited NSRM Directors’ Report and Financial Statements for the Year Ended 31 December 2015 require further clarification together with the separating of NSR business from MTCQS (formerly the One-Stop Shop). 
Council raised concerns over the profitability of NSRM, the requirement for an updated Business Plan and Marketing Strategy and there did not appear to be any real acknowledgment of monies owed to SCQS.  It is important that SCQS have a partner, NSRM, who is running the main business in a competent way.

In relation to the additional expenditure proposed by NSRM, the timescale and work involved with the NRM Version of the Schedules and the issue of BIM require to be determined.

The next Board Meeting is scheduled for the 27th September 2016. 
	Alan Forsyth



	
	

	4.5.2 Regional Secretaries

The Scottish Region Meeting took place in Dundee on 13th May 2016 and was well attended.
	

	
	

	5. Future Annual Seminars

It was felt that future Seminars should be CPD related and perhaps jointly held with other Societies.  SPACES do not exist in Scotland, but there was scope for a joint Seminar south of the border.  It may be feasible to have two Seminars, one in England and one in Scotland with the topic/topics regionally focussed with the aim of attracting other construction professionals.  Possible points of contact in England could be Andrew Flood or Kathryn Ladley.

Is there still a Welsh representative? The SCQS website could in the future host a virtual Seminar with a paper on a regional specific topic.

A presentation from an expert could be posted on the website with the expert available at a set time to answer queries.

Council agreed to have a virtual AGM in November 2016. Nominations are required for both President and Vice President.
	All 

	
	

	6. Website

Amy Sansom has produced a draft website which has full access for Brian Minnis of North Lanarkshire Council for his comments, etc.  Feedback from Amy and Brian is possible in July 2016.  Brian Minnis is to be the mainstay with input/checks by Alan Sansom and Alan Forsyth, technical input will be from Amy and Brian.  It is hoped that the website can be used by all property staff, not just the SCQS member.

Other proposals include a Project of the Month with photographs and a chat room.  It is important to remember that this will be a national website.

It is proposed to have one password for each Council.  Retired Members will have one shared common password.  In the future it may be possible to advertise Job Vacancies and to also promote and sell NSR.
	

	
	

	8. Any Other Business
	

	None
	

	
	

	Date of Next Meeting
	

	It was agreed to pilot telephone conferencing for the next Council Meeting on 20th September 2016.  The Meeting will be hosted at the RICS Edinburgh and start at 10.30am.  This will give Council Members the option of either travelling to Edinburgh to attend or remain in their offices/homes and take part via the telephone.
	


President_______________________________________

Date        _______________________________________
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